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HEADTEACHER CONCLUDES A WONDERFUL YEAR 

ñI just wanted to express our thanks for the experiences our daughter enjoyed on 
the French Exchange last week.  She had a whale of a time and it was a fabulous 
experience for her, although she 
was absolutely shattered!ò  This 
extract is from an unsolicited email 
from a parent after her daughter 
returned from our visit to our 
partner school, College Lycee St 
Marie, in Riom, France.  Our visit 
was a resounding success with all 
the pupils having a great 
experience and developing their 
French.  The new Head of the 
partner school was delighted to 
welcome us and is very 
enthusiastic about developing our 
partnership into the future. 
 
We have also commemorated the founding of the school again at Bury Parish 
Church.  We were delighted to be joined by several parents and we were able to 
commission our new Prefects, Senior Prefects and Senior School Officers.  Our 
new Head Boy is Matthew Small and our new Head Girl is Victoria Porter.  The 
Deputies are Leah White and Carl Cheetham.  As we reflected on the history of our 
school, we realised that the school was opened on the 23 March 1966, 50 years 

ago next year.  
 
Year 11 have completed 
their GCSE examinations.  
The examination period 
went smoothly and we were 
given a clean bill of health 
by an examination board 
inspector who came to look 
at the way we were 
conducting the process.  
Following the examinations, 
Year 11 had their óPromô at 
the Village hotel.  It was a 
lovely and memorable 
evening. 
 

Our Summer School Concert has taken place and it was superb.  Mr Battye and 
our team of peripatetic teachers have developed our pupilsô musical skills to a 
remarkable level.  The music from the rock band, flutes, woodwind, jazz band, 
concert band, glee choir and strings was wonderful and a good evening was had by 
all.  As has been the tradition at Bury CE High School, pupils from all backgrounds 
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and circumstances were involved and clearly had 
set very high standards in their musical abilities. 
 
This year we took two days to welcome our new 
intake for September in our induction process.  
The first day involved getting to know the Year 6 
pupils and voluntary Sports after school for those 
who wished to stay.  Almost two thirds of the Year 
6 pupils stayed for this.  The second day saw the 
pupils carry out Packtype assessments, engage 
in a sample lesson which included playing their 
instrument with our school band if they brought it 
along, and then ended with an assembly.  In the 
evening, our parent session was well received.  
Parents were encouraged to engage fully with 
their childôs education and to get to know the school in preparation for their children starting in September.  
The feedback from both Year 6 pupils and parents was very positive.  Here is a sample of it: ñThanks to 
the school for a really enlightening evening last night. As a parent I left feeling that we have made a good 
choice in high school for our son and I really believe that your environment and culture is one he will 
flourish inò. 
 
National assessment procedures are all up in the air at the moment.  We will begin the transition from 
legacy (current) GCSE grades, A* to G to new GCSE grades 9 to 1 shortly.  The first two subjects to 
transfer are Mathematics and English, both Language and Literature.  This will be followed by most other 
GCSE subjects in the following year with Technology subjects probably coming on stream in the year 
after.  Progress 8 and Attainment 8 will be replacing 5 A*-C including English and Maths as the way school 
performance is measured.  This change is also being phased in with schools such as ours opting in for this 
year, whilst the rest will be incorporated in next year.  
 
We have had an amazing year in the Sports 
Department.  We were champions in Bury 
Schools: Athletics (8 & 9 girls), Rugby (7 & 8 
girls), Cross Country (Senior girls), Basketball 
(Year 11 boys), Badminton (Years 7,8,9,10,11), 
Table Tennis (Years 7 & 8 boys), Volleyball (7 & 
8 girls), Tennis (Years 7 & 8).  We were runners 
up in Football (Year 9 boys), Table Tennis 
(Years 9 & 10), and Volleyball (Years 9 & 10).  
We were also champions of Lancashire All 
Schools Rugby (Year 9 boys). 
 
In addition to the team successes outlined 
above, we have numerous pupils who have 
outstanding achievements: 
 
Matthew George (Year 10) Swimming for England and Lancashire. 
Rachel Bailey (Year 10) Hockey and Fell Running  for Greater Manchester 
Sam Brooks (Year 10) Bury Schools champion Athletics and Cross Country 
Ella Hewitt (Year 11) Lancashire Netball and Englandôs National Talent Programme 
Imogen Turner (Year 11) Lancashire Netball and Englandôs National Talent Programme 
John Bolton (Year 11) Lancashire Rugby 
Alex Mitchell (Year 11) Lancashire Rugby 
Amelia Banner (Year 10) Bury Schools cross country team member 
Rory Smith (Year 9) Rochdale AFC Academy member 
Isaac Evans (Year 9) Bury Schools cross country team 
Alex Bennett (Year 9) Bury Schools cross country and athletics teams 
Michael Witt (Year 8) Rochdale and District Cricket team 
Ellie Carter (Year 8) Bury Schools cross country and athletics teams 
Charlotte Waddington (Year 11) Greater Manchester cross country team 
Matthew Small (Year 10) Lancashire Rugby 


